Date: October 15, 2018, 2018

Time: 7:00pm Place: KBC Lounge

Attendees: Mike, Norm, Val, Karen, TK, Heather, Donna, Harpreet, Andy, Wayne, Madelyn

Regrets -Anne

Meeting Called to Order Approval of September 17, 2018 Minutes Approval of Agenda

Minutes

- Members Update Karen
 - From last month to this month 218 to 305, Juniors 42 59, Adult 139 179, Restricted 21 44, Adult Student 17 23
 - Add to website how did they hear about the club?
- Financial Update Val
 - 9% increase in sales compared to last year, Memberships Adult Increased by 27%, Students Increased by 64%, Adult Student and Restricted Increased by 64%
- Diffuser for the court lights and exterior lights
 - Mike to get Quote
- Badminton BC membership fee of \$7.00 per member has been submitted to Badminton BC for 284 members up to Oct 5, 2018
- Advertising Harp and Madelyn
 - Harp to follow up after Oct 20, 2018 with School Board Advertising
 - Andy to contact Catherine Rowe, and SD23
- Tournament TK
 - Kelowna Open, and Fun Tournament together Nov 23 26 for All Ages
 - TK to Start Registration by end of the week
- UBCO Tournament Very Successful
 - Well Organized, well Run, lots of Volunteer, lots of fun, and food. Sponsored by Qualicious (Seattle)
 - If you want to purchase or contact Qualicious please email Nathan at tangnx@hotmail.com
 - Attached a copy of Nathan's Email at the bottom of the minutes
- Court Schedule
 - Laminated and down in the lobby
 - Thank you Val, and Linda for cleaning up and remodeling the lobby
- Signage Mike
 - Mike Sent a Message to City of Kelowna to change Signage Doug to get back to us to what we can and cannot do
 - Possibilities of adding a website address/sign on the Richter facing side
 - Try to get done by the 55+ Games
 - Mural on the side of the building facing the park to reduce the re-occurrence of graffiti –
 Tony to design, or hire someone (if city approves)

- New Incident/Accident form Approved by board
 - Thank you to Anne for designing it.
 - It is to be completed by member to record any incident requiring more than bandages or ice packs
 - Put into First Aid box, and some in the lobby
- Sales
 - Add Heather to the inventory sale list for Sunday 1-3pm
 - Linda to add Nathan's name to the list of racquets stringers on the website
 - Provide strings to stringers at Cost price
 - Rackets The Board will send an email asking Member to donate used/Old Rackets
- Keys for Lost and found Racquets box
 - Moved to office (Contact Director to access Lost and found)
 - Linda will put a notice on the website, and in the lobby stating that members are to ask one of the executive for access to the lost and found racquets
- Table Tennis
 - Andy to purchase paddle and balls
- Club Security Mike
 - Mike to get replacement Sensors, and request that the Commissionaires walk around the club to check for unlatched doors during their patrol
- Drop Box Gord
 - Gord to Design a new Drop Box

Next KBC Executive Meeting: November 19, 2018

From: Nathan Tang [mailto:tangnx@hotmail.com]

Sent: Monday, October 15, 2018 3:23 PM

To: Andy Galloway <andygalloway@shaw.ca>; Nathan Tang <tangnx@hotmail.com>
Cc: Anne Whittall <doubleott@shaw.ca>; 'Donna Campbell' <camdd4@telus.net>; Heather
<wilson51@telus.net>; hksidhu26@gmail.com; kaquig@gmail.com; 'Madelyn Hamilton'
<m2b440239@telus.net>; 'Mike Christian' <mikechristian01@gmail.com>; Norm Tearoe
<norm.tearoe77@gmail.com>; TK <t.hirose1412@gmail.com>; Val Warwick <val@warwicks.ca>; Wayne
Chang <wayne 119@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: UBCO Tournament

Hi Andy and all,

Thanks for the kindly email! It was totally understandable that you wasn't able to show up. In fact TK and Wayne from this email list played in this tournament. TK helped a lot for the usage of the announcing system as well as the observation area.

The event was a success. I believe everybody had fun there and we did clean both upstairs and downstairs before we called it a day. For pictures I am sharing you a few from my cell phone as attachments of this email, and we had a professional photographer there who will provide us more pictures soon with better quality. May I suggest we wait and use those for the website?

As a summary of the players and cost due, we had 44 players (list attached) showed up and played during the tournament. Among them we had 18 non-members (one is under 19 years age, so she is paying \$3) and 26 KBC members. So the money we owe KBC is as the followings:

\$125 as the court fee (5 hours x 5 courts x \$5) \$88 as the drop in fee (17 x \$5 = \$85 plus \$3) So the total is \$213.00. Are we able to do e-transfer for the payment?

I have also collected the "Waiver forms" for all the non-members, and can provide to you at request. Taking this opportunity, I would like to say "thank you" again for the support from you, TK and the board!

I will be at the court tonight at 8:30pm. Feel free to come downstairs and chat ©

Regards, Nathan